FRASER POWER SQUADRON

Minutes of Executive Meeting held at Steveston Secondary School on February 7th, 1966, 2130 hours.

Present: L. Durant, A. Watts, C. Siegmund, W. Couch, A. Paiger, A. Curran, W. Davey, R. Dodd.

The minutes of the last executive meeting of January 10th accepted as read.

Tony Paiger reported that the film "Unchained Goddess" could not be obtained from the B.C. Telephone company and that he would be able to obtain another film for the next General Meeting.

It was established that Gunther Siegmund would be custodian for the Junior Piloting Exams and Lou Durant custodian for the Seamanship and Advanced Piloting examinations.

Cmdr. Watts read out a letter received from Jim Spilsbury in which he approves our use of his Concise Coastal Piloting Book for our Fishermen's Course.

Bill Davey and Tony Paiger volunteered to look after the Entertainment for the February 14th General Meeting.

Tony Paiger reported that the New Quilchena Golf Club will have to be guaranteed \$30.00 minimum - \$1.00 per person, for our General Meetings.

It was moved that the Graduation Dinner be held April 29, 1966 at the Jolly Jacks on No. 3 Road in Richmond, and the charge to be \$3.00 per person, which would cover smorgasbord dinner and dancing until 0100. Moved by Lt. Cmdr. Paiger, Seconded by Cmdr. Watts - Carried.

Moved by Lt. Cmdr. Paiger, Seconded P/Cmdr. Curran that the meeting be adjourned - Carried.